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Dear RCC, 
 
November is a month that begins and ends with holidays.  November 1 is All Saints Day, a day when we  
remember those who have died who shared their faith with us.  Then at the end of the month, we celebrate 
Thanksgiving. 
 
I never thought about these two holidays being connected, but as I read one of the scriptures for All Saints 
Day I was struck by this line:  On this mountain the LORD of hosts will make for all peoples a feast of rich food (Isaiah 
25:6a).  A great and abundant feast is one of the primary images we have of the fulfillment of the kingdom of 
God (which we often call heaven). 
 
As you gather around your holiday tables this month, think about the ways you can make a little bit of heaven 
on earth.  Think of the ways you can share that glimpse of heaven with the world.  And think of the ways you 
imagine the kingdom of God being like a Thanksgiving meal.   
 
I imagineé 

A feast where every child of God has enough to eat 
A home that is open to those who may not otherwise have a place to go 
A place where our past, present, and future meet 
A table that has enough seats for everyone 
A spirit of joy, laughter, security, and gratitude 

 
May these things be true around your tables this November.  And may we strive to make our world like  
our tables, too, until the òLord of hosts will make for all peoples a feast of rich food,ó  until it is  
òon earth as it is in heaven.ó 
 

Blessings, Pastor Katie 

Pastor Katie Russell 
Cell Phone: 515.669.6036   
Email: pastor.krussell@gmail.com 

Bible Sunday- November 18 
One of the things for which we are very thankful is the gift of the Word of God. 
To help our children get into a good habit of reading, we will present Youth  
Bibles to our 2nd grade class, plus any older children who have not received one. 
  
The children we know will receive a Bible are:   
Jacobe Boos and Keaton Walker. 
 
(If you know of any child who would like to receive their Bible this year,  
please call the church office, 966-2587.) 
 



 

At RCC we have two youth groups: Chi Rho and CYF.  
 
Chi Rho is for youth in grades 6-8th. The adult leaders for  
Chi Rho are: Pastor Katie, Sheila Aukes, Mike Miller.  
 
CYF is for youth in grades 9-12. The leaders for CYF are: 
 Denise Pfister and Mike and Deb Bracewell.  
Kristin Danley-Greiner will be helping as needed with both 
groups.  
 
Both groups generally meet on the first and third Sunday,  
September through April (see schedule for exceptions.)  
Generally we try to begin each meeting by sharing a meal.  
Church members can contact Lynn Phipps via text at 515-419-3010  
to assist with a meal: 

                      November 4 - dinner at 5:30 
                      November 18 - lunch at 11:30 
                      December 2 - lunch at 11:30 

Youth Group Can/Bottle 
Drive  

Thank You! 
 

Your donations totaled 
$170.90 for the pickup load 

Bob Miller took to the  
Redemption Center.  

Thanks for helping our Youth! 

November 4 5:30-7:30 pm Create items for the Bazaar  
and play games 
November 18 11:30-1:30 pm Collect Food for Caring Hands  
December 2 11:30-2:30 pm Ice skating at Brenton Plaza 
December 16 11:30-1:30 pm Seasons of sharing Christmas Shopping 

YouthñThanks ever so much for the great job of picking up 
ACORNS! I know itõs a Huge job. I Really appreciate it!!                  

     Love Ya, Bob and Sally Hershey 


